. New York Graduates' Society of McGill University 617 East 21st Street Brooklyn, N. Y. April 30, 1932 Sir Arthur W. Currie, G.C.M.G., K.C.B. Principal and Vice-Chancellor McGill University Montreal, Que. Dear Sir Arthur Currie: I have conveyed to our President and Board of Governors the kindly thoughts expressed in your letter of April 23rd and they wish to assure you of their profound pleasure in knowing that your visit among us was so satisfying to you. You may feel assured that our spirit of love and affection for Old McGill, although strong at all times, was quickened greatly by your inspiring address at the Annual Dinner and the knowledge of the steady advancement our Alma Mater is making under your wise leadership. The New York Graduates' Society desires to thank you again for the privilege we enjoyed in having you as our guest of honor last week and we earnestly hope the visit is only one of many more we may be fortunate enough to experience in the future. I am writing to Doctor Arbuckle at the Waldorf-Astoria asking him to join our ranks as an active member. His name, strange to say, is not on our mailing list and we appreciate your thoughtfulness in placing us in touch with him. With kind personal regards, I am, Very sincerely yours, SECRETARY NTB/m